

District 21 - June 25th at 4:30 pm
New Visions Church - 1610 S 11th St

Attendees - Rebecca, Lisa, Brian, Erik, Justin

Traditions - Read by Erik

Secretaries Report - Read by Justin - Motion to approve by Rebecca, 2nd by Lisa. All approve.

Treasurer's Report - Brian for Dawn - Dawn was unable to attend so we do not have a treasurer report this month.

Intergroup Report - Brian -
Treasury Report - Balance \$10,819.28
Contributions - \$296
Disbursements - \$746.33
Checkbook Balance - \$10,947.13
Available After budgeted funds - \$5,667.57

Committee Reports -

Treatment - Balance \$14.68. Cara and Brock will be speaking at the treatment workshop on the 10th of July. Midpointe at 33rd and O would like a meeting started.

Hotline - 27 calls. A couple were for rides to meetings. 1 was looking for help for a brother. A couple were calls to speak to a volunteer, one was not able to be patched through.

PICPC - No one present.

Special Events - Met in may to discuss the new banking set up. Lake day May 27th and 4th of July at Bethany Park.

District 3 - \$1144.85 balance. Four were present at last meeting. Finalized Founder's Day event at The Meeting Place

District 22 - Met on 22nd of May and got the first GSC report from Cara. \$1014.79 balance. Miranda contacted District 21 about co hosting GSR workshop.

Old business - Intergroup prudent reserve - generally one year's budget. We do not have a year's budget in reserve. Should be \$7,074. A lot of discussion took place regarding how many months should be in reserve, and several members shared their thoughts on how it should be handled. Motion to table was passed and the motion was tabled until next month to give members an opportunity to digest all the suggestions that were offered.

Group Reports -

Spiritual Actions - Justin - Staying steady on attendance. We have picked up a few newcomers that have been back consistently every week. Had our last meeting at Van Dorn Park due to a scheduling conflict at the church.

Women's Circle of Friends - Rebecca - Averaging about 40 people. Independence center is still bringing women to attend on Saturdays. Many come back after their treatment is over. Group inventory was finished a couple of months ago. Not much else to report. Great fellowship!

Honest Desires - Lisa - Averaging 25-35 attendees. Several treatment centers have been attending regularly. Many members come back after their treatment is complete. Had a couple of trusted servants resign. Have elected a new treasurer, but have not elected a new secretary yet. Arrived at a group conscious for the member that wanted to attend virtually, but the member's circumstance changed and they are able to attend in person now.

Seeking Solutions - Erik - Averaging 55 people. About 2/3 of the way through group inventory. Took a break for a month on inventory at business meetings to discuss Area voting items.

Old Business

Free Pamphlet Inventory - We brainstormed ways to distribute these to the meeting in our district. Brian is going to see if he can get an updated list of GSR's and meetings so we can either attend meetings, or email an inquiry about distributing literature from District 21 and inquire about them getting involved in the district. If we decide to attend the meetings, we will help as a group so that Brian doesn't have to attend them all himself.

Unity Picnic - Looking at the schedule, the group has come to a consensus on the date of September 24th.

New Business

Area Voting Items -

Agenda item 1 - Remove and replace Section 5 Paragraph B11 of Area Handbook regarding the Website Committee Scope - Our group voted yes - unanimous

Agenda item 2 - Change the voting procedure for the Area 41 Business Meetings to be via ballot instead of paddles - Our group voted no - unanimous

Agenda item 3 - For a trial run of 8 Area 41 Assemblies, assign every Officer other than the delegate, a set of Districts to act as a liaison for Area 41 questions, concerns, to engage with underserved corners of Area 41 - Our group voted yes - unanimous

Agenda item 4 - Update the scope of the Alternate Delegate to include Young People in Alcoholics Anonymous liaison - Our group voted yes - unanimous

Motion to adjourn - Rebecca, 2nd Justin. Meeting adjourned at 5:30.